
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775, Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 
May 9, 2022 
 
 
 
Jeff Bullen Jeff.Bullen@Shell.com  
Equilon Enterprises LLC 
DBA Shell Oil Products US, WCK A5 
150 N Dairy Ashford Rd., Houston, TX 77079  
 
Scott Briggs scottb@orrcorecycles.com  
Fuel Processors, Inc. 
701 Bozarth Avenue 
Woodland, WA 98674 
 
Bill Briggs billb@orrco.biz  
Fuel Processors, Inc. 
701 Bozarth Avenue 
Woodland, WA 98674 
 
Dear Jeff Bullen, Scott Briggs and Bill Briggs:  
 
The Department of Ecology (Ecology) recently held a public comment period from March 28 to 
April 26, 2022, on the public review draft remedial investigation (RI) report1 for the Fuel 
Processors, Inc. site.   
 
No comments were received during the public comment period; however, one comment was 
received shortly after the end of the public comment period. The commenter expressed 
concern about the current site appearance and about the timeline for cleanup of 
contamination. The comment did not result in any changes to the public review draft RI report.  
 
A responsiveness summary, which includes the comment received and Ecology’s response will 
soon be available at https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/publications/SummaryPages/2104052.html. 
With this letter, Ecology approves the public review draft RI report as the final RI report. You 
are required to draft an agency review work plan for the preparation of a feasibility study (FS) 
report. The draft work plan must be submitted within 30 days of receipt of this letter for 
Ecology’s review and comment. It must include the schedule to develop an FS report and 

                                                           
1 Public Review Draft, Remedial Investigation Report, Fuel Processors, March 10, 2022 
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include the necessary work to develop an FS report that meets the requirements in WAC 173-
340-350(8).  
 
The draft work plan should include plans for an assessment and evaluation of vapor intrusion in 
all structures on the property. This additional investigation is needed to order to evaluate the 
feasibility of potential remedial alternative plans for the site. This assessment and evaluation 
should follow Ecology guidance.2 
 
The draft work plan should also include plans for the installation of a replacement well for 
monitoring well MW-2, since it’s needed to monitor the performance of the future cleanup 
action. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 360-764-0886. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Kaia Petersen 
Hazardous Waste and Toxics Reduction 
Southwest Regional Office 
 
Sent by Certified Mail #9489 0090 0027 6021 5214 38 
   #9489 0090 0027 6021 5214 45 
   #9489 0090 0027 6021 5214 52 
 
cc: Amy Monier, GHD, Amy.Monier@ghd.com 
 Brian Peters, GHD, Brian.Peters@ghd.com 
 Jill Betts, Cole & Betts Environmental Consulting, jill@colesandbetts.com  
 David G. Coles, Cole & Betts Environmental Consulting, dcolescec@comcast.net  

 

                                                           
2 Guidance for Evaluating Vapor Intrusion in Washington State, Investigation and Remedial Action, Toxics Cleanup 
Program, Washington State Department of Ecology, March 2022, Publication No. 09-09-047, 
https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/publications/documents/0909047.pdf   
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